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Sunshine News                      
St. Andrew’s Church                        September 2016 

Welcome to this edition of “Sunshine 

News”. The main purpose for this 

newsletter, is to help connect members 

of our church with each other, by 

sharing their stories. We especially 

want to honor our members, who are 

not able to worship with us at this 

time. We call them “Sunshine 

Members.” When reading this 

newsletter you will be amazed at the 

special talents and interests of our St. 

Andrew’s members. 

BIBLE MEMORY VERSE…      

24   
“The LORD bless you 

  and keep you; 

25    
the LORD make his face      

 shine on you 

     and be gracious to 

you; 

26    
the LORD turn his 

 face toward  you and 

give you peace.”           

 -Numbers 6:22-27 

Happy Birthday!         
to our Sunshine 

Members: 

Mary Ellen Myers—Sept. 6           

Evie Weaver—Sept. 9     

Evelyn Hamilton—Sept. 17 

Marie Bensing—Oct. 2         

Sally Galliher—Oct. 3                

Mary Brucklacher—Nov. 2       

Quetora Stout—Nov. 3             

Alda Hymes—Nov. 8      

Sharon Carty—Nov. 11     

Erma Biehl —Nov. 19   

Martha Bauer—Nov. 30       

            

 

 

 

                                                                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Unexpected Blessings 

By Joan Litzenberg 

Back in the fall of 2007, 

Dick and I were enjoying 

our family which included 

six grandsons.  The 

oldest was 36 and the 

youngest was 17.  By 

2007, we also had been blest with a 

great-grandson.  
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Our son, Dave, and his wife, Cathy, 

were in their late 40’s and had already 

been blest with three sons who were 

Kevin, 18, Greg, 21, and Michael, 23.  

You probably remember them since 

they were former members of St. 

Andrew’s church family. These sons 

were miracles as Cathy was told by her 

doctor when they were first married 

that she may never have any children.  

One day, the phone rang and it was 

Dave.  I was shocked when he said, 

“You and Dad are going to be 

grandparents again.”  Dave immediately 

informed me that he and Cathy were 

going to have a baby.  He, to this day, 

claims I laughed and hung up the phone.   

When Cathy was nearing the end of 

her pregnancy, she was not able to 

travel to her son, Michael’s, graduation 

at Loyola Marymount University in Los 

Angeles, California.  We attended the 

graduation at 9:30 in the morning.  At 2 

p.m., we were sightseeing and David 

received a phone call from Cathy 

saying that she was in the hospital two 

months before her due date.   

We had to change our plans and fly 

home immediately.  You don’t expect 

to be unable to attend your son’s 

graduation from college because you 

are expecting a baby!  

May 20, 2008, little Joshua David was 

born seven weeks early.  He was 

hooked up to all sorts of tubes, but with 

many prayers and wonderful care our 

“little blessing” 

came into our 

lives.   

In the last 

eight years, I 

have enjoyed 

playing with a 

little boy with a 

big 

imagination.  We have traveled back in 

a time machine to see dinosaurs or 

digging for their bones.  I once was in 

Congress listening to Abraham Lincoln 

talk about slavery.  I have heard the 

“Declaration of Independence” read 

and many more interesting subjects.   

Now Joshua is in love with baseball, 

just like daddy.  His team is the Detroit 

Tigers.  He pretends to be each player 

on the team.  That isn’t enough.  He is 

also the announcer and does a play by 

play of our 

game.  We 

never win, but 

he thinks I could 

run faster.  This 

little Joshua is 

like a shot in the 

arm when he 

comes to visit.    
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Other blessings in our life include our 

beautiful daughter, Pam, and our three 

great-grandsons and two little great-

granddaughters. 

We should never doubt God’s love.  

He sends it to us in so many ways.  

Keep your heart and your eyes open.  

You could receive an unexpected 

blessing too! 

 

 

 

 

 

CHRYSALIS IS CHANGING LIVES! 

Four times per year, St. Andrew’s is 

transformed into a Chrysalis experience 

to change the lives of young men and 

women.  The Chrysalis program is the 

week-end Emmaus experience geared 

to young people between the ages of 15-

22.  David Burkhart, Community Spiritual 

Director of the program said, “It brings 

you as close to Christ as you can be in 

72 hours.” 

In July, Flight #46 participated in 

Chrysalis which included seven young 

men.  The young women were Flight 

#47.  The flights may include as many as 

24 young people. 

Young people learn of the program 

through word of mouth or by         visiting 

their website FindlayChrysalis.org.  The 

young people are called “bugs” …           

 

that mature into butterflies over the 

course of 14 talks during the weekend 

by nine laity and five clergy.  

David is a pastor who was called to 

serve the Lord after an Emmaus 

weekend.  He has remained active in 

the Chrysalis program after receiving 

his Call.  During the weekend, David 

and his wife present a talk to help the 

young people prepare for marriage.   

There is also a discipleship talk to help 

them learn how to grow through study 

about God.  All of the talks are life-

related.  It is interesting for the young 

people because each of the speakers 

share their personal story. 

In the “cross service” that is designed 

to help the “bugs” release sin, anxiety, 

grief or a burden, they are encouraged 

to write their innermost thoughts on a 

piece of paper and nail it to a cross.  

“It’s their chance to leave it at the foot 

of the cross.”  The “bugs” receive 

communion three times during the 

weekend. 

On Saturday night, there is a 

candlelight service when the Emmaus 

and Chrysalis communities come 

together for the young people. 

Each “bug” has a sponsor during the 

weekend that has also experienced the 

Chrysalis program.  Sponsors are 

committed to meeting all of the needs 

of the “bugs” and help them see the 

love of God.  Sponsors attend the 

candlelight service and may even 

serve a meal.   

at St. Andrewôs UMC 
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In a follow-up program, the sponsors 

encourage them to attend a “share group” 

to help them stay on track. 

David said, “Chrysalis is a spiritual retreat 

that is designed to show God’s love to 

young men and women and lead them 

into a deeper relationship with Christ. To 

many, this could be their first introduction 

into a relationship with Christ.” 

He shared, “Some young people come 

suffering from anxiety and really hurting.  

This gives them an opportunity to release 

that anxiety and turn it over to God…to 

know that God is bigger than their 

problems…that God is in control. It helps 

them gain a deep love for Jesus and the 

community of God.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When referring to St. Andrew’s 

participation as the host church for 

Chrysalis, David stated,  “We, as a 

community, are really grateful for what 

this church does for us…it puts a burden 

on the church but we’ve been working 

really well together.”   

In closing, David mentioned, “Our kids 

need a lot of direction nowadays…the 

kids who are here are the ones who 

need to be here at that time.”   

God is working in Chrysalis. 

 

BILL ROWE:                                                     
Duty, Honor, and Country 

 

Bill Rowe, a 

member of St. 

Andrew’s for 48 

years, has lived a 

remarkable life! He 

was born in 

Bridgeport, Ohio 

across the bridge 

from Wheeling, 

West Virginia.  When he was 4, his 

father died and his mother began raising 

5 children on her own.  She re-married 

after two years, but then she died when 

Bill was seven.  Bill was raised in an 

orphanage during the depression in 

Defiance, Ohio. “We didn’t eat very good 

but we farmed a truck garden for food.  I 

think that was what helped me 

appreciate the value of a dollar.” 

Bill attended his first six years of school 

in the orphanage and then grades 7-12 

in public schools.  During high school, 

Bill participated in the ROTC program. 

“Then the war came along and a lot of 

the boys went in the service.  I lied about 

my age to get into the service when I 

was just barely 17.” This was the 

beginning of many years of Bill’s military 

service to our country.   

Because of his ROTC experience, his 

Army superiors recognized Bill’s 

potential, and after only five days in 

basic training, he found himself on a 

train to California and then on a ship to 

the Philippines.  

-2 Corinthians 5:17 
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Bill is saluting General McArthur. 

In the Philippines, Bill fought in his first 

gun fight that saw three days and two 

nights of combat. With World War II 

almost over, he then served in Japan.  In 

Japan, he was one of 50 soldiers in 

General McArthur’s honor guard that 

protected the Headquarters building and 

McArthur’s home in downtown Tokyo.  

After World War II, Bill was stationed in 

Germany for 3 ½ years and provided 

border surveillance between West 

Germany and Czechoslovakia.    

Bill served a total of 21 years in the 

Army after World War II.  As a Master 

Sergeant, he was stationed in Korea 

during the years of 1952-53 and served 

in the infantry.  On one occasion, his unit 

was “taking a hill” and all the officers in 

his battalion were killed. He was then 

promoted to Company Commander.  

After the Korean War in 

1960, Bill was assigned 

to a base at Fort Knox, 

Kentucky as general 

staff.  He received a call 

that sent him to Vietnam 

in 1963 when John F. 

Kennedy was president.  

He served 14 months in 

Vietnam as an advisor to 

the Vietnamese Army.                                 

He lived and fought with the 

Vietnamese.  They were very close to 

the Cambodian border and they often 

told each other to “Keep your head 

down.”  “It was very hot and sticky with 

humidity so high you could barely 

breathe. I lived like a rat for a year.” 

Even though  Bill would go to Saigon on 

leave and gorge himself on crab cakes, 

he still lost 30 pounds.   

Bill saw combat in World War II in the 

Philippines, in Korea, and Vietnam.  “I 

lived by three words - DUTY HONOR 

AND COUNTRY and I still believe in 

those three words.”  “I lived my life by 

those words.”  He retired from the Army 

as a Captain.  Bill sometimes has 

difficulty sleeping because he recalls the 

horrors of war.   

Bill participated in an 

Honor Flight to our 

nation’s capitol in June, 

2015.  He said, “There 

were hundreds of 

people who did the 

same thing I did.”  He 

then added, “I really salute the young 

people fighting for us today.”   

Bill met his wife, Marylou, when he was 

in the 7
th

 grade.  They were married in 

1950 when he was 23 years old.  Bill 

and Marylou raised two children, William 

Lee and Mary Lee.  His family enjoyed 

vacationing while driving all over the 

United States and Canada in their motor 

home. 

Bill has seen the deaths of his wife and 

two children and is also the remaining 

member of his original family.                        
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Bill refers to the military phrase, “I’m the 

last one standing” when talking about his 

family.    

Bill’s  granddaughter, Michelle, his 

great- grandsons and his great-great-

grandson are active in Bill’s life. He 

deeply appreciates their care and 

accomplishments. He also initiated 

participation and gift exchanges in his 

neighborhood where he has lived since 

he and Marylou built their home 50 

years ago.   

Bill enjoys reasonably overall good 

health.  Dave Bearden is Bill’s Care 

Partner and appreciates Bill’s 

insightfulness, sensitivity, compassion 

and joyful spirit.      

Closing the interview, Bill said, …              

“If I had my life to live over,                             

I’d do the very same thing…” 

 

BRINGING MESCHACH HOME…                         

      By Aaron Van Fleet 

In early April, Danielle and I arrived in 

Uganda in the middle of the night.  The 

vast majority of flights from the US, via 

Europe arrive around midnight.  We 

exited, grabbed our bags and made 

our way to the exit gate.        

Two weeks prior Meschach had been 

shown pictures of us and was told that 

this was his new mom and dad.         

So when we made it out the gate he 

immediately attempted to run to us and 

give us a hug.  However, with the 

intensity of airport security,  

he was pre-

vented from 

reaching us 

by a series of 

check points.  

This was a 

sign of things 

to come. 

Two days 

after meeting  

him was our 

court date.  

Our appoint-

ment was for 

11:30 a.m.  Our lawyers told us not to 

come to his office until noon.  While we 

had an appointment for 11:30 a.m., the 

judge didn’t come in until 4 p.m. most 

days, if at all.  At 12:30 p.m., we 

arrived at the court building.  We sat in 

the waiting room until 4 p.m. at which 

time we heard the judge had arrived.   

We thought that meant we would 

immediately go in since our actual 

appointment time was five hours ago.  

We weren’t seen until 7 p.m.  The 

judge answered 3 phone calls, ate 

peanuts, and lectured us about the 

importance of going to see historical  

sites in Uganda for about an hour.  The 

judge then interviewed Danielle and 

she did wonderfully.  And by 8:30 p.m., 

we were out of court.  Another family 

walked in immediately after us. 

The rest of the appointments, while 

mundane, turned into tortuous tests of 

patience and humility including the 

appointments at the U.S. embassy.   
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I bit my teeth as strangers lectured me 

about how white people only want to 

adopt because they want to sell the 

children’s body parts in the U.S., and 

how I was a horrible father because I 

didn’t speak the Ugandan language 

fluently.  Never mind that Meschach’s 

primary language wasn’t the Ugandan 

language.   

The majority of the rest of the time was 

waiting.  We stayed in a hotel and the 

occasional new guest would break up 

the monotony. 

By the end of June, we knew we were 

close to the end, but thought we still 

had another month left.  On a 

Wednesday morning around 10:30 

a.m., I received an e-mail from the 

Embassy.  They said they would like to 

try to finish up my case before the July 

4th week-end!   

Two days later, we were on a plane 

home.  I still, to this day, have no clue 

why they were in a hurry to get us out, 

but I’m guessing it was God. 

 

 

BEHIND the SCENES…                     

with Merv Schrock 

When you don’t see 

Merv Schrock at his 

regular 2nd shift job at 

Kohl’s Distribution 

Center where they ship 

30-50,000 cartons per 

night, he may be “behind the scenes.”  

Merv is the technical director of the 

Bluffton University Theatre Department 

AND the Chairman of the Technology 

Committee at St. Andrew’s. 

When he graduated from Northwest 

Technical College as a tool engineer, 

Merv’s career progressed as a 

manufacturing engineer until he was 

downsized.   To help ends meet, he 

began working in Youth Theatre and in 

the Theatre Department at Bluffton.  

He also free lanced for shows coming 

through Findlay. 

In his “free time,” he played in Night 

Jazz for more than 20 years!  

Merv has been involved in technical 

theatre for more than 30 years.  His 

wife, Laura, was a theatre major. He 

read all of her textbooks and began 

providing technical direction for as 

many shows as he could.  The lighting 

aspects of the productions appealed to 

him as it married his artistic interests 

with his engineering background. 

Merv relates, “What I absolutely love 

about it is that on the technical side, I 

am part of the creative team…what the 

creative team does in a sense creates 

a 3-dimensional space for the actors to 

tell the story…everything we do 

supports the story.” 
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Merv is involved at St. Andrew’s from 

when he walks in the doors at 7:30 

Sunday mornings to set up the 

technology for the services; Monday 

mornings when he edits the sermon for 

the podcast to be placed on the website; 

and when he helps produce the “kid’s 

productions.”  Merv states, “By being 

involved, it helps you walk your faith 

better, by being on the right path.” 

Merv especially feels called to work 

with the children, saying  “I won’t be on 

earth forever so I need to give kids the 

experience of telling God’s story.” 

“I’m the Chairman of the Technology 

Committee and there we make 

recommendations for all the technical 

needs of the church…we try to help 

steer the church in the beneficial use of 

technology.”  “We don’t want to use 

technology for the sake of technology, 

but to do the work of the Great 

Commission. We’re all nerds on the 

committee - it’s a good time!” he says.  

Merv says, “We need volunteers for the 

media booth on Sunday mornings.  

We’re always looking for volunteers in 

the media booth and it’s not as 

intimidating as it looks.                          

 I can teach and I’m                                      

usually around on                                        

Sunday mornings                                      

anyways. Learning                                             

the booth is not so                                         

difficult, but you just need to be able to 

stay focused…having the right mics on 

for the right people…  The first few 

weeks, you observe and then I will 

provide training for the next 2-3 weeks.” 

If you would like to serve St. 

Andrewôs in the media booth, 

contact the church office at                    

419-422-4845. 
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MY LOVE of TENNIS                             

By Lee Callahan 

When asked to write about my love of 

tennis, I immediately thought, “How 

can I keep several hundred people 

interested in a topic only so few 

participate in?”  So, you may find this 

fascinating or it may be an article you 

want to read if you have insomnia.   

My first exposure to tennis as a player 

was in 1958 when I took it as a 

Physical Education class in college. 
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I played a little while in the Air Force in 

the early 60’s, but did not take it 

seriously until I came to Findlay in 

1966 and started working at Marathon.  

Some of the men I worked with asked if 

I played tennis, and if so, would I want 

to sign up for the Marathon Tennis 

League. And, since I did, the rest is 

history.   

I am now in my fifty-first year in the 

Marathon Tennis League.  I know of no 

other person who has played so long in 

the league.  Unfortunately, participation 

in the league has really dwindled over 

the years.   

 

What I like about tennis is:  it is a sport 

that not only builds your stamina, but 

also increases your motor and mental 

skills.  If not in good physical condition, 

you may not be much competition to 

your opponent.  Yes, unfortunately, 

tennis is a sport you cannot play by 

yourself unless you like hitting the ball 

off a brick wall. 

 

            There are many 

    St. Andrew’s 

    members who 

    play tennis, but 

    for fear of not 

    naming them 

    all, I will not do 

    so.  There are a 

few with whom I have played a lot over 

the years.  Bill Kuck was my inspiration 

for continuing the game.  He was a true 

gentleman, win or lose, and a very 

consistent player.   

I had many late night matches at the 

home of John and Nancy Bowman.  

John and I played many singles matches 

and Nancy invited a friend over so we 

could play mixed doubles.  It was much 

fun and great memories. 

Gene Stevens and I have played a lot 

over the past 20 years.  In fact, he and I 

teamed up to win the Senior Doubles 

title of the Dick Shaefer Memorial Tennis 

Tournament in 2009. 

One celebrity I have had the pleasure of 

playing is David Cryer.  Mr. Cryer 

performs on Broadway and his father, 

David Cryer, was a former Senior 

Minister here at St. Andrew’s.  Mr. Cryer 

was visiting in Findlay a few years ago 

and was looking for a tennis match.  I 

had the opportunity to play with him.   

My 16 year-old granddaughter lives in 

North Carolina and is also a tennis 

player.  She will be starting her third year 

on her high school tennis team and she 

also plays club tennis.  She won three 

club tournaments this summer.  I did not 

teach her everything she knows; and 

yes, she beats me every time we play. 

I cherish the friends I have made over 

the past 50 plus years of playing tennis.  

It is always a good feeling to win; but 

even if you lose and you played your 

best, it is still a victory.  If any young 

people are reading this article, I would 

highly recommend taking up the game of 

tennis.                                                         

It is a game you can play all your life 

and it keeps you physically and 

mentally fit.  I “LOVE” it. 
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GOLF: Why Do I Love Thee?    

By Jim Firth 

Golf, why do I love thee…let me count 

the ways.  Playing golf can be 

maddening and thrilling…and often in 

the same rounds.  Mark Twain 

reportedly said that “Golf is a good 

walk ruined.”  He was probably a high 

handicapper.  And that was before the 

day of golf 

carts, hence 

making that 

statement kind 

of obsolete.  I 

think when 

you’re zipping 

around on a 

cart, though, it 

is easy to 

miss out on 

some of the 

great things 

about golf.   

So what are those things?  Well, to 

start, when you’re out golfing, you’re in 

the great outdoors.  Breathing in fresh 

air, getting great exercise if you’re 

walking, and even a surprising amount 

if you’re carting. And watching all the 

various critters who occupy the course, 

all make a sunny golf day even better!   

To me, coining the phrase “communing 

with nature” describes it.  And most 

courses have a lot of beauty with 

beautiful fairways and greens, 

sometimes hills and valleys, ponds and 

creeks, and many, many trees.   

Now the half-empty type of person 

might not like the water and trees, as 

these can present challenges; but if 

you strive to be the half-full type, you 

can appreciate them for the beauty and 

stimulation they provide.   To me, it’s 

all about smelling the roses.  We all 

need to do that and especially when 

golfing.   

Trying to understand how you can hit 

two balls in a creek, as I did last week,  

can cause some consternation and 

perhaps even wanting to throw your 

club or maybe all your clubs into the 

water after your balls.  But once you’ve 

recovered your composure, maybe 

taking a deep breath or three, you can 

carry on and smell the roses.  

Hopefully, your next shot or next hole 

will be great! 

Golf is difficult, challenging, and 

achievement oriented.  If you’re 

motivated to get better at something 

hard and get a kick out of improving, 

then golf may be for you.  If you find 

yourself getting very upset at every bad 

shot, perhaps smashing or throwing 

your clubs, muttering or shouting 

obscenities (these are all common 

things on the golf course) perhaps 

taking two weeks off and then quitting 

may be the answer.   

Golf is a game that cannot be 

conquered.  It can only be played, but 

hopefully, over time, a little bit better.  
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Published by Nancy Whitacre           
 & Janet Merkel 

 If you have any suggestions for 
“Sunshine News,” contact Nancy 
Whitacre at 419-424-1458 or 
whitacrenancy1@gmail.com                                            
Thank you. 

you. 

Hitting a nice drive in the fairway, 

hitting a green, making a long putt, 

seeing your scores go down (which is 

not a given), sharing time with good 

friends, getting exercise, talking about 

your game afterwards which almost all 

golfers do (usually in excruciating detail 

and which no one wants to hear), 

buying and using the latest in 

equipment and game improvement 

toys - all these things help enamor    

one to golf. 

Golf is a game that, if you can stand 

and swing a club, you can play virtually 

all your life.  I play with many golfers in 

their 70’s and 80’s and most play pretty 

well. The fact that these gentlemen and 

ladies still play golf in their golden 

years attests to the wonderfully 

addictive nature of the game.  So I 

recommend it.  Give it a shot! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.saumcfindlay.org/
mailto:whitacrenancy1@gmail.com
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St. Andrew’s United Methodist Foundation    August, 2016 

 

As Chair of the Foundation, we were honored to recognize 

three former members of the Foundation during Worship 

Service on August 7, for their years of service.  Mr. Ed 

Heminger served until his death in 2011, representing 42 

years.  Mr. Donald Sink and Mr. James Brucklacher both 

served for 47 years.  They each provided incredible knowledge, 

wisdom, spirit of stewardship and history for the direction of the 

Foundation.   

Although a brief history was presented, many members may 

not even know St. Andrew’s has a Foundation or for those that 

do – it’s purpose.     

 

Brief History: 

The Foundation was developed in 1969 by three Founding 

Members, C. Paul Palmer, Richard Morgan and Charles Brown.  

They were supported by five additional members, three of 

which we recognized on the 7th  of August:  Ed Heminger, Don 

Sink, and Jim Brucklacher.   

 

The Foundation is an umbrella of four funds – donations are given to the Foundation with 

the stipulation the principal balance cannot be compromised, only the income utilized 

for the benefit of St. Andrew’s operating budget: 

1) Foundation Fund – $886,000 

2) Hovis Fund – $1.668 million 

3) Dorney Fund – $190,000  

4) Kuck fund – $105,000  

*Balances are as of 7/31/16 

**Four funds exist due to specific stipulations set forth by individual donors. 

 

Because of the gifts of many donors - the Foundation has grown to $2.8 million while 

generating income each year to support operations, programs and missions for St. Andrew’s. 

This year the Foundation will generate $96K, representing 11% of our annual operating 

budget.   
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Foundation Advisory Board: 

Consists of 7 Permanent Members: 

 Patty Lucas, Chair Garth Brown, Vice Chair 

 Karl Heminger John Miller 

 Larry Miles Judy Mieure 

 Ken Rowles  

Plus, three Temporary or Administrative Members by virtue of their position on each 

committee: 

 Mark Miller, Ad Council Chair 

 Bill McIntosh, Finance Chair 

 Daryl Knauss, Trustee Chair 

In addition to the above, the Pastor attends as an Ex-Officio member and Norma Bibler is the 

Foundation’s Acting Secretary.  

 

Did you know?… 

¶ The first significant donation to the Foundation was a result of the sale of farmland for 

the initial phase of the development of what’s known today as the Findlay Village Mall. 

 

o Mr. Onnan Opp sold farmland for the development of the mall.  With no children, 

his estate was donated to St. Andrew’s.  Under the direction of Pastor Lou 

Wolter a portion of his initial donation was used to carpet the sanctuary and 

Sunday School rooms.   The remaining funds were used as the initial investment 

to the Foundation, estimated to be around $100,000. 

 

¶ The estate of Barkey Hovis funded the Hovis Fund – 50% of the income generated is 

utilized for church operations with the remaining 50% used to support missions. 

 

o Mr. Hovis was a life-long member of St. Andrew’s.  Mr. Hovis outlived his wife 

and had no children.  The initial investment was $350,000; today this investment 

is valued at $1,688,000!  

 

¶ The Dale Dorney fund was established through his Will with the funding of JPMorgan 

stock to be held for 40 years. 

 

o These shares are held in the Dorney Fund with the distribution of dividends only 

o The initial investment was reported as $10,000; today that investment is worth 

$190,000! 
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¶ The Wm Kuck fund was established for the benefit of Senior Ministry and Programs. 

 

o Wm Kuck was a former member of the Foundation and in his later years found 

the need for ministry and programs to benefit the Senior membership of St. 

Andrew’s. 

o Mr. Kuck’s initial investment was approx. $100,000; today that investment is 

worth $105,000 while distributing four thousand per year for Senior Ministries 

and programs.   

 

A member can donate to St. Andrew’s Church in several ways: 

1) Foundation – administered by the Foundation Advisory Board.  

(Principal balance, donation, will not be compromised) Only income from 

the investment will be disbursed to the Church for operations, missions 

etc. Said donations can be designated for specific programs or 

undesignated. 

 

2) Custodial Fund – administered by the Trustees and utilized for facilities.  

Funds donated can be designated and used for a specific project or 

undesignated for facility purposes.  

  

3) Memorial Fund – administered by the Memorial Committee.  Funds 

donated can be undesignated or designated for a program or specific 

purchase for the benefit of the Church.    

 

Recognition: 

In recognition of not only the three former members honored on Aug 7th, but all the previous 

members of the Foundation and its Donors – the Foundation searched for a mechanism that 

supported its mission.  A tree will be planted in front of the church to symbolize those that 

have served and donated to support the Foundation’s mission “perpetual growth (of funds) 

while utilizing its fruits (income) to benefit others”. 

 

Patty Lucas 

Chair, St. Andrew’s Foundation  

 

 

 


